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LEGISLATIVE BUDGET BOARD
Austin, Texas

FISCAL NOTE, 81ST LEGISLATIVE REGULAR SESSION

April 5, 2009

TO: Honorable Jim Keffer, Chair, House Committee on Energy Resources 

FROM: John S. O'Brien, Director, Legislative Budget Board

IN RE: HB2780 by Keffer (Relating to energy aggregation by political subdivisions.), As 
Introduced

No fiscal implication to the State is anticipated.

The bill would amend the Local Government Code to authorize the governing body of a political 
subdivision to adopt an ordinance or resolution that provides for automatic enrollment in energy 
aggregation services for citizens of the political subdivision and enrollment in aggregation services on 
request by citizens of unincorporated areas residing within 20 miles of the geographic boundaries of 
the political subdivision. The bill would establish related requirements for the political subdivision if it 
enrolls in aggregation services, including sending written notice to the citizens concerning the 
enrollment. Political subdivisions would be allowed to recover actual administrative costs.

No significant fiscal implication to units of local government is anticipated.
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